
Bay for a period of fifteen years with right of renewal for an additional parlod 
of an years, no fees, deposit or rental being required. 

9. (E. E. Ferrari - Application for Lease in the Old Bed of San Joaquin River,
San Joaquin County - W.O. 466, P.R.C. 158) The Commission was informed that Kr. 
E. E. Ferrari has applied for a lease of 16.62 acres in the old bed of the San 
Joaquin River to be used for a gun club. The sroa applied for is approximately 
ten miles downstream from the city of Stockton. Rental will be the minimum of 
$50.C0 per year based on the appraised value of $15.00 per acre. Filing fee and 
expense deposit have been paid. 

Upon motion duly made and unanimously carried, a resolution was adopted authori-
ing the Executive Officer to issue a loass to Mr. B. E. Ferrari of 46.62 acres
in the old bed of the San Joaquin River known as Farcels 17 A-S and 17 C-S, San 
Joaquin County, to be used for a gun club for a period of five years at an annual
rental of $50.00 with right of renewal for an additional period of five years at 
such rental as may be determined, no bond being required, subject to rassipt of
waivers from the littoral owners. 

10. ( Pacific das and Electric Cominy application for right of way easement 
across San Joaquin River at Kerman - W.O. (15, P:2.C. 459) The Commission was 
informed that Pacific Gas and Electric Coagent has applied for a right of say 
easement. 100 feet in width and 350 feet in lengen across San Joaquin River at 
Kerman, Madera County and in Fresno County, to be used for the installation and
maintenance of a gas line. Period of lease raqussted is fifteen years with right
of renewal for three additional periods of ten years each. Regulatory rental
will amount to $47.00 per anman. 

Upon motion duly made and unanimously carried, a resolution was adopted authori-
zing the Executive Officer to issue to Pacific Gas and Electric Company a Fight 
of way easewant 100 feet in width and 350 feet long across San Joaquin River in 
Madera and Fresno Counties for a period of fifteen years with right of renewal
for three additional periods of ten years each for installation, maintenance and
use of a gas line at an annual rental of $47.00 for the initial period and at 
such rental as may be determined upon expiration of the initial period, bond in
amount of $1,000 to be included under the $50,000 bond heretofore furnished. 

lly ( K. L. Springer - Application for Lease in the Old Bed of San Joaquin River, 
San Joaquin County . W.O. 520, P,R.C. 460) The Commission was informed that Ir. 
K. L. Springer has applied for a lease of 14.80 acres in the old bed of the San 
Joaquin River to be used for a gun club. The area applied for is approximately 
ten miles downstream from the City of Stockton and across the Deep Water Channel 
from the area applied for by E. E. Ferrari, (Item 9 of these Minutes). Rental 
will be the minimum of $50.00 per year, based on the appraised value of the area 
in the Ferrari application. Filing fee and axpense deposit have been paid. 

Upon motion duly made and unanimously carried, a resolution was adopted authori--
zing the Executive Officer to issus a lease to Mr. K. L. Springer of 14.80 
acres in the old bed of the San Joaquin River known as parcel 17 B-S, San Joaquin
County, to be used for a gun club for a period of five years at an annual rental 
of $50,00 with right of renewal for an additional period of five years at such 
rental as may be determined, no bond being required, subject to receipt of
waivers from the littoral owners. 
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